St. Peter the Apostle Church

Parish Pastoral Council Meeting

September 19, 2022
ATTENDEES:
Kathy Greene, Chairperson Elaine Brehm, Secretary
Joanne Boyko Rudy Gomez
Venizio Diaz Fr. Michael Imperial

OPENING PRAYER: Said by Fr. Mike

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: OF 5/2/2022 AND 8/1/2022. Deferred dueto lack of

guorum.

HISPANIC MINISTRY REPORT: Rudy announced a new slate of Hispanic Ministry
Officers has been elected and they will take overon November 13, 2022.

Venizio Diaz: Coordinator
Santos isidro: Subcoordinator
Fidel Martinez: Treasurer

Josue Lopez: Secretary



The recent retreat led by Fr. Alberto Pulecio was a success. The Emmaus Group
attended a Leadership Workshopin Richmond. The Emmaus group is helping the
parish of St, Augustine, near Richmond, for their first ministry.

The Hispanic Ministry will organize the donations of food for the church picnic
which s to be held on 9/25.

CONCERNS/OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE:

The church parking was again discussed. Kathy Greene stated she send a text to
Wendy Walker. Wendy said they are not interested in selling any property this
year but would set up a meeting in the Fall to discuss the issue.

Father discussed a situation whereby he was approached by a Mrs. Bohi seeking
the cremains of her family member who was buried on church property 30 years
ago. To date the search has been unsuccessful locating them but will continue.

Father Mike also related he had been visiting former church members with Lou
Hinds to encourage them to return to the church. He will also be visiting former
‘active member Dave Loescher in Culpepper with Dave’s son Jacob.

CLOSING PRAYER: said by Father Mike

Next Meeting: October 3, 2022



